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REMPSTONE PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES of the ANNUAL PARISH MEETING held  at 7.00 pm on Tuesday 10th May 2022                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                  
Present: Cllr R Gower (Chair), Cllr W Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr N Dalton, Cllr M Hunter, Cllr C Johnson, 

Cllr A Lovett and Cllr Santoro
In attendance:

Rebecca Hague (Clerk to the Parish Council)
Cllr John Cottee (Nottinghamshire County Council)

Mr R Beeby (Rempstone PCC) 


Mrs J Schober (Rempstone Village Hall)
Mr A Gardner (Rempstone FC)


Sgt Brett Price and PC Kelly Carlile (Nottinghamshire Police)
13 Members of the Public

1. Apologies for Absence
Apologies for absence were received from Borough Councillor Reg Adair.
2. Minutes of the Meeting Held on 30th March 2021
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 30th March 2021 were approved and signed by Cllr Gower as a true and accurate record. Proposed by Cllr Dalton, seconded by Cllr Hunter.

3. Report for 2021/22 from Rempstone Parish Council
Cllr Gower provided a report on the activities of Rempstone Parish Council over the past twelve months.

· During lockdown the Parish Council started meeting zia Zoom, this has continued with the Councillors meeting on Monday mornings as required to progress business between meetings.

· The precept has increased in line with the cost of living.
· Traffic and road transport is a key focus for the Parish Council. The speed cameras along the A6006 Ashby Road have come closer to the village than expected. A resident expressed concern about the speed of the traffic on the A60 by The Guesthouse. Cllr Gower noted Via’s reasons for not reducing this and he hoped that if the village expands westward this could be addressed.
· Initiatives to help with speed included the planting of flowers, bin stickers and the temporary interactive speed sign at the bottom of Wymeswold Road.

· The Parish Council has provided insurance cover for the village Christmas tree.

· The new village sign was installed in December 2021.

· Wildflower seeds were planted in the verge along Wysall Lane, further plugs and seed is left for any residents who would like to plant some.
· A new dog waste bin was installed in the church car park.

· Communications continue with the quarry, including the rerouting of the footpath along the northern boundary.

· Claire Johnson joined the Parish Council.

· Other initiatives included, the village litter pick, the newsletter and the Remembrance Day lamp post poppies and similarly there will also be Jubilee lamp post signs/flag. 
4. Accounts for 2021/22 and Precept for 2022/23  
An update on the accounts was presented by clerk and responsible financial officer Rebecca Hague.
For the year ending 2021/22 the Parish Council received a total income of £8724.26 and had a total expenditure of £7905.04. At the 31st March 2022 the Parish Council held a bank balance of £5023.02. Notable expenditure for the year included the village sign (50% came out of this year’s accounts - £2124, of which £1758 was received in funding from NCC) and the replacement of 2x CCTV transmitters (£528).
Due to expected increases in general expenditure the Parish Council has requested a precept of £5815 from RBC for 2022/23.

5. Report from the Village Hall Management Committee
Mrs J Schober provided a report on the activities of the Village Hall for the past twelve months.

Covid-19 legislation and regulations have continued to influence the planning and work of this committee throughout the year. The Village Hall was recognised as a Covid-19 safe environment during lockdowns by a number of organisations who use the hall, but activities and income was markedly reduced until June 2021 when the road map was lifted. The committee continues to monitor and apply current GOV.UK guidelines to the activities and events on offer. Mask wearing and hand sanitising are encouraged. 
Committee Membership: there has been one resignation and three new members joining the committee this year bringing the membership to 12. 
Events and Hire: Fund raising events resumed in May 2021 as did the regular classes. Hire charges have been streamlined and Conditions of Hire updated to reflect safety guidelines and a more precise cancellation policy. We look forward to hosting the Jubilee Street Party. 
New Initiatives: The Village Hall now has its own website. It offers an accessible facility for anyone wishing to book the hall, find information about hire charges, facilities, events and classes. The Marketing Sub-Committee has been established to explore new areas of income generation, this is a long-term initiative in response to rising hall running costs and a changing village demographic. A cashless payment facility, I Zettle, is now available. 
Ongoing Improvements & Maintenance: A new unit has improved the security of the CCTV equipment. An outside tap has been installed. An improvement grant for £908 was awarded to the Committee for new equipment. Changes have been made to some on-going contracts which have saved money without compromising standards eg PAT testing contract. Maintenance work has been completed to the exterior porch pillars and fencing. 
Forward planning: 
i. To ensure the ongoing updating and management of the website 
ii. To respond to the findings of the Marketing Sub-Committee to promote popular events, an attractive facility for hire and to meet income requirements to cover overheads 
iii. To assess the costs and benefits of installing solar panelling 
iv. To establish the role of village hall caretaker 
v. To encourage Committee members to undertake relevant training eg food handling 
I thank all those who support our events and activities and the members of the VH Management Committee who voluntarily give of their time to ensure the hall is enjoyed by village residents and others. 
We remember Barbara Mee with great affection and all she did for the village hall and the community.
6. Report from the Parochial Church Council 
The report from the Parochial Church Council was presented by Mr R Beeby.
The accounts for 2021 show an unexpected surplus of £1700 mainly due fees received following a postponed wedding, a funeral and 2 burials.  The PCC held 3 meetings during the year. Safeguarding is on all PCC meeting agendas to ensure we are mindful of the risk and requirements in this respect.

Due to the restrictions with covid the re-painting of the interior of the building was put off until 2022. In September we had the Quinquennial Inspection of the church fabric and fortunately apart from a few minor items there is nothing major needing attention

Fund raising activities, held jointly with the Village Hall Committee raised £1200. The Parish Share paid to the Southwell Diocese during the year was increased to £9500 and the PCC made grants of £1200 to mostly local charitable organisations

We wish to thank the Parish Council for their help in arranging for a dog waste bin to be installed in the church car park.  The churchyard is maintained as best we can with extra help when needed from the mole catcher and with hedge cutting.  

The Church has services in traditional and modern forms on the 2nd, 3rd and 4th Sundays in every month.  We also thank everyone who is on the flower rota for providing arrangements in church throughout the year. The United Benefice of East Leake, of which we are a part, has a team of bell ringers who ring at most services and on special occasions. We also occasionally host teams of visiting ringers

The Church is grateful for the support it has received from residents of the village as well as the Parish Council and the Village Hall Committee.

Finally there will be a Thanksgiving Service for The Queens Platinum Jubilee on Sunday 5th June at 11am to which everyone is invited.
7. Report from The White Lion Public House
Cllr Pearson provided an update on The White Lion, noting that the pub was owned by a collection of villagers. All work to the building was now complete, including the toilet roof repair. The flat above the pub is now let and generating an income. Cllr Pearson appealed for more village residents to use the pub.

For the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebrations the pub is planning to run events on Saturday 4th June, including a saxophonist in the afternoon, a BBQ and a band playing in the evening.
8. Report from Rempstone FC

Mr A Gardner provided a report on Rempstone FC.
Mr Gardner had attended a Parish Council meeting 39 years ago to ask for funding to set up a football club, originally playing from Welfare Field. The club has now completed 38 seasons and plays from the Costock Road playing fields. New players are welcome.
Mr Gardner noted the lack of recreation facilities in the village and urged the Parish Council to invest in play equipment. An area of land on Wysall Lane was suggested as a location. Cllr Gower said the Parish Council would contact Rushcliffe Borough Council who are thought to own the land and investigate feasibility.
9. Traffic Speeds Through Rempstone

Sgt Price and PC Carlile from Nottinghamshire Police talked about how the Police can tackle speeding in villages, including through interactive signage, the Operation Reacher initiative, the mobile speed enforcement van and community speedwatch.
The current community speedwatch kit is no longer fit for purpose so Nottinghamshire Police are researching speed guns which are accurate, durable and cost effective. Over the next couple of months Nottinghamshire Police will be trialling a speed gun which costs around £200, if it proves successful this could then be rolled out as an affordable option for parishes. 
PC Carlile suggested reporting any speeding HGVs to the companies they were representing as most have in built tracking which can confirm driver speeds.

Cllr Gower noted the problems of route planning, with sat navs using the A6006 despite the unsuitability of the road in parts for HGVs.

Cllr Cottee noted he had 6 hi-vis jackets the parish could have for community speedwatch. He also noted that in the last 5 years representing this area he had received constant complaints about speeding and that the East-West connectivity needed addressing, he was campaigning to Nottinghamshire County Council for a more suitable route as part of the Freeport plans. Cllr Cottee noted he would like be able to offer funding towards the parish purchasing a speed gun.
Wymeswold Road is on the list of locations for the Operation Reacher initiative.

10. Priorities for 2022/23

Cllr Gower outlined the priorities the Parish Council for the upcoming year.
· Traffic (speed and volume)
· Environment, including a potential recreational space/playground
11. Open Session
A resident asked about the safeguarding of the footpaths through Welfare Field. Cllr Gower reported that the Parish Council had been liaising with the Rights of Way Officer regarding the path.
PC Carlile noted that crime for Rempstone was very low. The Neighbourhood Portal is a useful tool for information. If anyone had any concerns or would like to get in touch her email address is: kelly.carlile@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk 

Cllr Cottee noted that NCC would be moving to a cabinet system from a committee system on Thursday, this would enable quicker decisions.

12. Date of Next Meeting:  Parish Council Meeting - Tuesday 12th July 2022 at 7.30pm in Rempstone Village Hall.
Cllr Gower thanked everyone for attending and the meeting closed at 8.18pm.

Chair ___________________________ Date ________________
